
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) requires the Governor of each state to submit 
a Unified or Combined State Plan to the U.S. Secretary of Labor (USDOL) that outlines a four-year 
workforce development strategy for the state’s workforce development system. 

Your thoughts are important to us.  
We have several options for you to provide input:

You can join us at one of our scheduled meetings on  
Tuesday, March 13, 2018 from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m 

at the following locations:

NHWorks /NH Employment Security
45 South Fruit St

Concord, NH 03301

White Mountains Community College
Berlin Campus Bistro A Meeting Room

2020 Riverside Drive
Berlin, NH 03570

You can complete an online survey: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/wioa_public_comment2018

You can send your ideas to: Ella McAllister, 21 South Fruit St, Suite 20, Concord, NH 03301;  
Via e-mail ella.mcallister@doe.nh.gov; Phone (603) 271-3471 v/tty; or fax (603) 271-7095    

•	 The Combined State Plan details the state’s vision, plans and activities for the NH Workforce 
Partners which include Adult Dislocated Worker and Youth (WIOA Title I), Adult Education 
and Literacy (title II), Wagner-Peyser (Title III) Vocational Rehabilitation (Title IV), Career and 
Technical Education, Jobs for Veterans and Senior Community Service Employment.

•	 The WIOA Unified State Plan provides valuable information about the various programs and 
initiatives underway including those for job seekers, students and businesses. 

The Agenda for the meeting includes a brief overview of the State Plan and then moves to gathering 
comments from those in attendance on the following topics: 
1.	How is the workforce system working for you?
2.	What do you see as the needs of persons utilizing the workforce system?
3.	Ideas you have for improvement and/or expansion of the workforce system?


